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Artist impression of the new hall at the Northern Beaches Secondary College Manly Campus 

Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $8.6 billion in school infrastructure over the next four years, continuing its program 
to deliver 160 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This builds on the more than $9.1 
billion invested in projects delivered since 2017, a program of $17.7 billion in public education infrastructure. 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across 
NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports 
growth in the local economy. 

Project overview 

A project is underway to build a new multi-purpose hall at the Northern Beaches Secondary College Manly Campus. 
The new hall will provide the students with a place to participate in various sports and fitness activities, hold large 
gatherings and events and a Covered Outdoor Learning Area (COLA) that can be used for outdoor learning or for 
students to gather during lunch.  

Progress summary and next steps 

A project reference group (PRG) has been established which includes members of the school leadership and project 
team. The PRG will meet regularly to provide guidance throughout the delivery of the project.   

Establishment of the site has been completed and excavation works have begun. During excavation, asbestos 
containing material was found in the soil underneath the site. Remediation work has taken place outside of school 
hours and the site has received a clearance certificate from an independent hygienist  

Over the coming months, groundworks will begin which includes digging the trenches that will hold water drainage 
and sewer systems, as well as cables that will provide services like electricity and internet. Once groundworks are 
complete we will pour the concrete slab and begin building the structure of the new building.    
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Site map 

The new multipurpose hall will provide the school with a multi-sport gymnasium, a space for large presentations to be 
held and ample storage spaces. The operable doors will extend to a Covered Outdoor Learning Area COLA which 
along with multiple garden beds surround the new building.  

Impact to surrounding trees 

No trees will be removed as part of this project. The trees surrounding the new facility have been assessed by a 
qualified arborist who will be working with the project team to ensure minimal impact during construction. 

Project timeline 

The project is expected to be finished in early 2023, depending on site and weather conditions.  

Keep informed 

We will share regular updates via the school’s newsletter, P& C meetings and skoolbag App. All information about the 
project can be found in the School Infrastructure NSW website for Northern Beaches Secondary College Manly 
Campus.    

https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/schools/8/8567.html  
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